

WEEKLY NEWSLETTER 21st July 2017





What a fab week we have had. We have had two successful discos – raising lots of money for the school. Children used their Knutton Stars, earned from full week's attendance, to swop for a small gift.

The Leavers Assembly was a mixture of tears and happiness. We are so proud of our Year 6 children. It was a delight to see them dressed up so smartly and having so much fun at the Leavers meal and disco. Myself, staff and governors wish all our Year 6 our very best wishes for the future.

Today we have celebrated progress and attendance with the rest of the school – well done to all those who received an award.

Mr Ellam and Mrs Harling are moving on at the end of term to pastures new. We wish them our very best wishes for the future.

I would like to take the opportunity to thank you all for your continued support over the academic. We wish you all a happy summer break and look forward to welcoming you back in September.

<u>Leaver's awards:</u> Science: Andrew Smith, English: Alicia Pietraszko, Maths: Isabel Tatler, Creativity: Demi Williamson, Effort: Lewis Petch and Attendance: Memphis Everill.

<u>Progress awards:</u> Lacey-Mai Williams, Ellie-Mae Smith, Connor Meyrick-Pellington, Maisie Eagles, Asha White, Lacey Ann Dale, Joel Rubery, Katie Marsden, Hannah Cornwall and Tyler Heath.

Attendance:

Our whole school attendance target is $\underline{95.5\%}$. This week we achieved $\underline{94.4\%}$ Our attendance for the year is $\underline{94.4\%}$

PTFA:

Our discos have been a resounding success - we raised £233.13

The raffle also raised $\underline{\textbf{£165.86}}$. Thank you to all involved in organising these events and everyone who supported by attending events and buying tickets. We look forward to more events next year.

Uniform:

As we have come to the end of term it is noticeable how many children are without ties and trainers. I appreciate it is the end of term and parents will be reluctant to buy new and will be waiting for the new term however correct uniform is needed for the start of term. I would appreciate your support in this manner.

Dates for the Diary:

Children return to school on Wednesday 6th September 2017.